Leigh Glancie

From:

Leigh Glancie

Sent:

Tuesday, March 11, 2025 3:01 PM

To:

Leigh Glancie

Subject:

FW: Board meeting regrets

From: COPACS PRESIDENT < copacssd63@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, March 10, 2025 8:39 PM

To: Tim Dunford < tdunford@saanichschools.ca Cc: Dave Eberwein < deberwein@saanichschools.ca >

Subject: Board meeting regrets

Hello Chair Dunford,

I am sorry that we inadvertently booked our parent presentation on the same night as the board meeting this week - sorry about that!

I am trying to find another exec member who might be able join the board meeting, but if no one is available, would it be possible to submit a few questions in writing?

Specifically,

- would the board consider the opportunity of growing food/ leasing field space at Sansbury school while that property is not being used/sold for agriculture use and young farmers? I am not sure about the viability of the space, but could ask around if helpful.
- can we estimate the number of children in our communities who are not being served by any school (public, private, tribal and home school)? I have heard that there are local families that have children at home and they do not go to any school. I wonder how many families may be falling through our education systems, silos/cracks?
- do we know how many children have left the public school system each year to go to a private or home school?

Thank you and look forward to seeing you next time,

Megan